



THE GYRO CLUB OF EDMONTON — EDMONTON — ALBERTA

June 27, 1984

NEXT MEETING

Tuesday, July 3, 1984, Mayfair Golf and Country Club at 12.15 p.m.

COMING EVENTS

- 1. District VIII Convention at Wallace, Idaho, July 19 through 22, 1984.
- 2. Texas Shoot-Out Golf Tournament at the Devon Golf and Country Club in August, 1984. More details later.

BIRTHDAYS

Al-Ernst - June 5 Ron Holmes June 7
Howard Wilsom June 10 Glenn Treacy June 12
Bill Graham June 17 Neil Sheidow June 19
Frank Lloyd Wright June 8

"The truth is more important than the facts". - F.L.W.

SICK AND VISITING

Stan Smith is now in residence at the Hardisty Nursing Home, 6420 - 101 Ave.

CORRESPONDENCE

A letter from Loyd Loveseth expressed his and his family's thanks for the Gyro members' expressions of sympathy, and their attendance at his father, Enoch's, funeral service.

CHANGE-OF-ADDRESS

Effective July 1, 1984, Vern and Fran Sadd's address will be: 704, 11710-100 Avenue, T5K 2G3. Telephone: 488-5042.

1984-85 ROSTER

Information for the 1984-85 Roster is now being gathered. Any changes which the writer has not already received should be forwarded, soonest.

THIS WEEK (24)

President Allan Warrack called on Marty Larson to introduce his guest. Bud Clarke, a brother of Wib Clarke of Stampede City Gyro Club.

The Financial Report of the Tri-Club Installation Party showed a deficit of \$930.00. This was picked up by a contribution of \$310.00 from each Club. This Report was approved by the meeting.

The Past Presidents Dinner on May 23, 1984 was successful both from an entertainment and & financial point of view. The Financial Statement showed a surplus of \$46.00.

It was reported that the Official Opening of Gyro Playground No. 10 at Fort Edmonton Park will take place on Tuesday, August 14, 1984 at 4.30 p.m. The gate and the sign are both in place along with Sherwood Park's contribution of picnic tables and chairs.

Representatives from the City and Province will take part, and following the official ceremony there will be a wine and cheese party.

It was moved by Marty Larson and $^{\mathrm{D}}$ ave Burnett respectively that the second

Representatives from the City and Province will take part, and following the Official ceremony there will be a wine and cheese party.

It was moved by Marty Larson and Dave Burnett respectively that the second half District Dues be paid. Carried.

President Allan outlined briefly the direction in which he thought the Club should be moving in the years to come. He suggested that we should take a more active leadership role and perhaps think about hosting the International Convention on our 75th Anniversary in 1996.

In terms of outreach some thought might be given to expanding Gyro to such places as Lloydminster, St. Albert, Leduc, etc. We should put forth an effort to bring our Club strength up to 60.

In terms of our Club, participation should be expanded to include all members

(over)

with no one member having too much to do.

To get to know each other better the President felt that from time to time members should be called upon to speak about themselves and their activities. He threw out the idea of supporting in a modest way worthwhile projects. Dave Webber won the draw.

DISTRICT VIII GOLF TOURNAMENT

The Golf Tournament at Red Deer on June 5, 1984 attracted some 40 odd entries even though dull and damp weather conditions prevailed for part of the day. The low gross was won by Earl Archibald of Calgary, while the team trophy, the J. Vair Anderson Cup, was won by Edmonton.

There was one young man who was an all-round athlete, and whose mother, his greatest fan, encouraged him to take part in all sports during his youth, in which he had an interest.

She had a good understanding of almost every game which he played except match play golf; and he had no success in explaining this to her. One day he announced that he had reached the final of the Club Championship. When he returned following this match mother asked, "Well son, how did you fare?"

"I played well today, and managed to win," he declared.

"What was the score?"

"9and 7", replied the boy.

"My, my," concluded mother, "that was a close score!"

May you all register such (close?) scores.

Cheerio

Gyjim